Withholding Overpayment of Deposit from Rent
[bookmark: Text1]
Date: Insert Date Here

[bookmark: Text11][bookmark: Text6]Tenant's Name: Insert Your Name

Tenant’s Address: 
Insert Street Address
Insert City, BC
Insert Postal Code

Landlord’s Name: Insert Your Landlord's Name

Landlord’s Address: 
Insert Street Address
Insert City, BC
Insert Postal Code

Dear Insert Your Landlord's Name, 


On Insert date deposit paid you accepted a security / pet damage deposit from me in the amount of Insert amount of deposit(s). A security / pet damage deposit may not be more than half of one month’s rent. My monthly rent is Insert amount of rent, which means I overpaid by Insert difference between 1/2 month's rent and deposit paid. Section 19 of the Residential Tenancy Act sets out the limits for deposits, and states that a tenant may deduct an overpayment of their deposit(s) from their rent:
(1) [bookmark: section19]A landlord must not require or accept either a security deposit or a pet damage deposit that is greater than the equivalent of 1/2 of one month's rent payable under the tenancy agreement.
(2) If a landlord accepts a security deposit or a pet damage deposit that is greater than the amount permitted under subsection (1), the tenant may deduct the overpayment from rent or otherwise recover the overpayment.
This letter serves as notice that I will be withholding Insert difference between 1/2 month's rent and deposit paid from my next rent payment.

For additional information, please refer to Residential Tenancy Branch (RTB) Policy Guideline 29 – Security Deposits or contact the RTB (gov.bc.ca/landlordtenant) at 604-660-1020 or 1-800-665-8779.

Thank you,

                                         [Signature]

Tenant's Name: Insert Your Name











NOTE: Customize this template to fit your needs before signing and sending it to your landlord. If you are not using registered mail, try to bring someone – ideally, not a roommate or family member – to witness the delivery of the letter and sign the copy you keep, indicating the date and method of service. If no one is available to join you, consider taking a photo or video of yourself delivering the letter. Signed letters to your landlord, along with proof that they were served properly, can be valuable evidence at Residential Tenancy Branch dispute resolution hearings.

